Soccer Meeting December 5, 2018 12:00 p.m.

Bob Milano calling in

Darlene Melby, Dennis Roberts, Ed Kephart, Charlie Roche present. Melinda Garland note taker.

Meeting is to discuss changing the scope of the field from the artificial turf to a natural grass renovation project to narrow the scope. This would be a mid-term solution and reduce the investment.

On the left corner we would still have to take out the left leg of the track, with most of the field work will be north of the current field, pushing into the maintenance yard.

Scope of work would consist of new irrigation freshening up current field and laying sod on the expansion. This work all helps with the long term field use.

Timeline to start would be January/ February going out to bid, with a mid-April – May 1<sup>st</sup> start so field will be ready for use August 1<sup>st</sup>.

DR voiced concern for 3 teams (men's and women's soccer and football) on a grass field and the wear and tear of the grass.

Concern for morning practice times on natural turf with moisture on field damaging the grass. Solutions offered to minimize that situation. CR suggested possible practices for football in the outfield of baseball.

Meeting will be scheduled with Dr. Schoonmaker present to go over the ideas.

Meeting adorned 12:28 p.m.